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Attendance 
Target for 2023/24:  96% 

Week beginning: 
06/09/23 

Weekly Attendance 

Pebbles 99% 

Shells 98.2% 

Starfish 98.7% 

Waves 95.2% 

Surfers 96% 

Competition time! 

Each half term, we will pick a design from a child to be the header (this space) for our weekly newsletter. Be creative, 

colourful and have a go at filling up a space the size of this box with your design. Coloured pencils with a black outline for 

drawings would stand out the best. Entries to be handed in to the class teacher and we will decide this half term’s design 

by next week’s newsletter. Entries in by Thursday morning. Have a go and good luck! 

8th September 2023 

Dear Families,  

What a fantastic start to the school year we have had! In particular, welcome to our new EYFS children in Pebbles. I’ve 

enjoyed every minute that I’ve been here and I hope your children are going home and saying the same about their own 

week. On Wednesday, we reflected in our assembly about new beginnings. Most importantly, new beginnings mean new 

opportunities! I’m hoping the children are feeling happy and safe at school following the last three days. The year ahead is 

full of opportunity!  

In my weekly newsletters, I am going to keep the information as concise as possible to keep you up to date with key 

information.  

The school grounds are looking fantastic and the children have loved exploring the Trim Trail and new playground this 

week. There has been a real sense of purposeful energy during break and lunchtimes. Photos in the next pages.  

One key change we have embraced from our first day back is the introduction of ‘The Mullion 3’ (see below). The Mullion 

3 is a set of principles/rules that all of us here buy into. This feeds directly into our new Behaviour and Relationships Policy 

so children are supported (yet accountable) in creating a positive and safe environment for all to enjoy. Our policy focuses 

on celebrating those who go above and beyond and excel in accepting challenge as an opportunity to grow – this is our 

‘Blue’ behavior! More information on our new behavior and relationships policy can be found on the next page. 

From next week, we encourage parents to collect children from KS2 (Starfish, Waves and Surfers) from the Junior 

playground. This will avoid congestion on the infant playground at the end of the day. Parents are able to walk through the 

side gate and wait in the Junior playground for their children to exit. This does not apply to mornings.  

Have a great weekend, 

 

Mr Chirgwin 

 

 

 



Key aspects of our Behaviour and Relationships Policy: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Diary Dates 
 

Monday 11th September Year 5/6 Football League Helston Community College 

Thursday 19th October Last Day of Half Term 

Friday 20th October Inset Day 

Monday 30th October Inset Day 

Tuesday 31st October Return to School 

Tuesday 19th December Last Day of Term 

Thursday 4th January Return to School 

Friday 9th February Last Day of Half Term 

Monday 19th February Return to School 

Thursday 28th March Last Day of Term 

Monday 15th April Return to School 

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday 

Friday 24th May Last Day of Half Term 

Monday 3rd June Return to School 

Wednesday 24th July Inset Day 

Thursday 25th July Last Day of Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminders 

• Can children in KS2 please bring a snack in for morning break 

• The cost of a school lunch is now £2.65. Chartwells are still using last term’s menu until after October half term 


